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)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS

On June 21, 2005, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission) received an application from Portland General Electric Company (PGE),
requesting approval to sell an undivided interest in the coal handling facility located at the
Boardman Generating Plant (Boardman), pursuant to ORS 757.480 and
OAR 860-027-0025. The coal handling facility’s sale and leaseback were authorized by
the Commission in Order No. 79-763, with PGE as sole lessee. That twenty-five year
operating lease expired January 2005, and PGE exercised a five-year renewal option with
a discounted annual rent. After the option period, rent would have depended on the
facility’s fair market value. The PGE Board of Directors authorized the $21,250,000
repurchase of the facility earlier this year. Per this application, two of the Boardman co-
owners are paying for undivided interests in the facility commensurate with their
Boardman ownership.

OPINION

Under ORS 757.480, a public utility doing business in Oregon shall first
obtain Commission approval for any transaction to sell, lease, assign or otherwise dispose
of property. Based on a review of the application and the Commission’s records, the
Commission finds that the application satisfies applicable statutes and administrative rules.

At its Public Meeting on August 30, 2005, the Commission adopted Staff’s
recommendation to approve the sale by PGE of undivided interests in the Boardman Coal
Handling Facility located at the Boardman Generating Plant in Morrow County, Oregon to
co-owners. Staff's recommendation is attached as Appendix A and is incorporated by
reference.










